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Vaheguruji ka Khalsa, 

Vaheguruji ki Fateh!

This is going to be the third yearbook for our Panjabi /  Gurmat

School. Our last yearbook was in 2011-2012 when we were in Madison 

Heights. In September 2012, we moved to the new gurdwarain Sterling 

Heights. We thank Vahegurufor providing us a much better place to learn our 

language, our history and Gurbani. Some students still remember the days in 

Madison Heights when the cutting of onions near the classrooms just before 

class time would bring tears in their eyes. We don't have to worry about it now. 

Vaheguruhas blessed us with very good place to study.

In the first year at the new place, enrollment increased beyond 

expectation. We seemed to have run out of capacity in the first year itself. The 

teachers were not prepared for this but with their dedication and devotion they 

were able to handle the large class size. Everybody was excited to come to the 

gurdwaraSaturday afternoon and be part of the activity. We had 5 different 

grades starting from Kindergarten up to Grade 4 and each grade had its own 

classroom. 

As the students showed a great desire to learn more, we enhanced 

our curriculum. Gurbaniclasses were limited to JapjiSahib but with the  

enhancements, a number of other baniswere added. Due to this a sixth class



was started in 2013. Grade 5 is more focused on understanding the meanings of 

various banis.

Another major enhancement was in the Keertanprogram with the 

addition of a professional teacher. She is well known in the community and has 

done a remarkable job raising the level of the Keertanclass students.

I would like to take this opportunity to thank all the teachers and 

volunteers who have taken countless hours out of their busy schedule and come 

to the gurdwaraSaturday afternoon and helped in imparting valuable lessons to 

the future leaders of our community. Also, thanks to the parents who take the 

time to bring the students to school and support them in doing the homework. 

Last but not least, thanks go to all the students who sacrifice other weekend 

activities to come to the gurdwaraand learn Gurmukhiand get the message of 

our gurus through Gurbani.

May Vahegurukeep you all in ChardiKala.

- Kanwerdip Singh
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